“In response to an out-pouring of support from the public at large, a number of seated Alpine Community Planning Group members, and the ACPG chairperson to not leave the group, and in recognition of personal support privately received from several folks at the county Department of Planning & Land Use and Department of Public Works staff, with which I have been working for years as a member of the ACPG and of the Alpine Revitalization Program to improve Alpine, I offered to the ACPG chairperson to rescind my resignation.  

Since my vote against the SDGE SRPL at the September 2008 ACPG meeting, I had been working against the approval of the project.  As president of the Back Country Land Trust I had spoken at several California Public Utilities Commissions forums against the project; including before the full Commission’s Borrego Spring’s regional hearing.  BCLT joined the anti-SRPL coalition supporting and embracing the Sierra Club’s “Smart Solutions” initiative.  I lobbied the ACPL to join a coalition of Backcountry planning groups formed by the Campo and Potrero Community Planning Groups to work against the project.  ACPG did not.  

Since the CPUC’s approval of the SRPL, as a member of the ACPG and the Alpine Revitalization, I have dedicated my energies to extracting the maximum amount possible from SDGE to compensate the people of Alpine for the tremendous impacts being suffered from the project.  I am pleased to have been a principal part of the effort compelling SDGE to spend $5 million in improvements along Alpine Boulevard.  I’ve been a leading advocate of the county’s design of $2 million more in such improvements that SDGE can not perform given the legal constraints implicit in the CPUC approved project EIS.  BCLT is working with a number of agencies exploring ways it might help raise $2 million in funding for these second phase improvements.  This is a part of a BCLT Alpine watershed conservation initiative started in north Alpine with the support of a number of state, county and federal agencies, and being funded in part with $65,000 in land & watershed grants from a private foundation.  I’ve been a strong activist for and am very pleased that the county has agreed to spending $4 million in 20A funds to place the eyesore of all existing overhead utilities under-ground concurrent to the SRPL project’s construction work along Alpine Boulevard; work being done by SDGE contractors.  

BCLT accepted a payment from SDGE for damages to its properties south & west of the Hauser Mountain Wilderness, distant from the Alpine Planning Area, near the end of last year.  That was a half year or more following the conclusion of work by me at the request of the ACPG main body for information gathering and for letter writing to agencies stating the ACPG’s position against the SRPL.  There was no profit in the transaction.  SDGE employed a licensed, professional appraisal firm to conduct the assessment of damage cost to the appraisal industry’s standards.  Getting reimbursed for irrevocable damages to one’s property caused by the construction of a state mandated project and by a commercial entity to which the State granted rights of condemnation, and for property distant from the Alpine Planning Area, is a legal right.  

Every effort I have made as a member of the ACPG, and every vote I have taken on the body, has been against the SRPL and to the detriment of SDGE.    

George Barnett

